Chicago Shell Club Meeting Announcement

CSC Field Trip on October 14, 2007

Last year the weather crossed our plans for a field trip to the Kankakee River.  Due to heavy rain in the days and weeks preceding the trip date, the river had high water and we had to resort to an ad hoc “Plan B”.  Hopefully this year the weather will cooperate more.  If that is the case we will give the Kankakee another shot.

Our destination is Aroma Park, a few miles SE of Kankakee, at the confluence of the Kankakee and Iroquois Rivers.  The Kankakee River is one of the best mussel rivers in the Chicago area and also harbors a number of interesting gastropods.  After exhausting ourselves with chasing after the nimble river mollusks we can have dinner at the pub right at the field trip site.  Those who prefer watching the activities on/in the river with a glass of beer (or some other beverage) in their hand can actually do so at the pub's window to the river.  The trip from downtown Chicago to Aroma Park takes about 1.5 hours.

Only decidedly high water of the river, massive precipitation, or the river being frozen at the scheduled time of the trip will deter us.  A cloudy sky, a light drizzle, or temperatures that require a sweater will not!  As my botany professor used to tell her students:  There is no bad weather for an excursion, only inappropriate clothing.
Schedule:

12:30-1:30 pm

 Meet in the Aroma Park parking lot.

1:00 pm

Start Field Trip.

ca. 4:30 pm

Dinner at Pub across the road from the park

Directions from Downtown Chicago
Take I 90/94 south.

From I 90/94 go on I 57 south.

Follow I 57 south to Kankakee.

Exit I 57 at the junction with IL State Route 17.

Go east on IL 17.

After about 1.5 miles on IL 17 make a right turn to Aroma Park.

Go south until you reach 3rd Street and turn left (you can't go straight here).

Go east on 3rd St. until you reach Bridge St., make a right turn on Bridge St.

Go south on Bridge St., across the river, make left turn immediately behind the bridge (Birchwood Lane).

There is a parking lot with a small park on the left, the pub is on the right of the road.

Please call me at (312) 328-9878 or send e-mail to jgerber@fmnh.org  to let us know you’re coming, so we know that everybody has arrived before we start off.  I do not have a cell phone.

Jochen Gerber
